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Arrival & Collection Policy – Hove

(NB This Policy is Superseded by Temporary COVID-Procedures)
Family Room

The main entrance will be open to parents using a secure code from 8am until 6pm.  This code will give parents and carers access to the Family Room. The Family Room is a place for parents to gather before or after picking up or dropping off their child.  In the Family Room, children are supervised by their parents or carers.   

The inner door code will not be given to parents – it will only be given to staff – and will be changed once every year. 
Arrival

Entry times are as follows:


Elementary:

8.30am to 9am (after 8.45am is considered late)


Children’s House:
8.45am to 9.15am (after 9am is considered late)


Infant Community:
9.15am to 9.45am (after 9.30am is considered late)

A Guide opens the cloakroom door at 8.30am, and greets each child individually, inviting them to shake their hand. Some young children may on certain days require assistance to go down to the Children’s House, or into the Infant Community. The Guide will ensure that the cloakroom door is locked at all times when they are not physically present in the cloakroom. 

It is important that children arrive on time for school. This is most important for their feeling of security at school and facilitates the smooth running of the day.  Lateness causes disruption to other children who have already started their day. Our policy is to not allow children to enter outside of the 30-minute window of the community they are a part of, other than in exceptional circumstances.
The children’s arrival time is recorded in the respective community’s register and if a child arrives late (after 8.45 am for the Elementary, after 9.00am for the Children’s House, and after 9.30 am for the Infant Community) more than ten times, their parents or carers will receive a letter from the school.

Collection

Collection times are as follows:


Infant Community:
1pm


Children’s House:
1.30pm for morning children





3.30pm for all-day children


Elementary:

3.30pm (4.30pm if at Clubs)

Parents are requested to collect children promptly.  If there is a delay, the school must be notified so the child may be reassured.  Collection will be at the cloakroom door outside the Family Room.

If there is a change to the normal collection arrangement, staff must be notified in writing, in person, or over the telephone by the parent or carer.  Under no circumstances will a child be allowed to leave with an unauthorised adult (See also Non-Collection of Children policy).
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